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SCHEDULE OF SUBMISSIONS: PROOPOSED USE NOT LISTED (MICROBREWERY) – NO. 18 (LOT 2) HAMILTON ROAD, SCOTSDALE (A348; 2016/124)  
 

Submissio
n Number 

Name & Address Verbatim Submission  Planning Services Comment 

Public Submissions 

S1 Details omitted as 
per Council 
Policy. 
 
Submitter is an 
adjoining 
landowner. 

On behalf of the owners of {address removed by Planning Services}, we 
would like to extend our support for the development application to build a 
microbrewery on the adjoining property at 18 Hamilton Road, Scotsdale 
(Rockcliffe Winery).  The summer events that the winery puts on are great for 
the community and for visitors to Denmark to gather at, being able to enjoy a 
freshly poured craft beer at the venue would be a welcome added bonus.  
 

Support noted. 

 

 
Government Agency Submissions 

G1 Department of 
Agriculture and 
Food Western 
Australia 
(Southern 
Region) 

The Department of Agriculture and Food Western Australia (DAFWA) does 
not object to the addition of the proposed microbrewery at the 
abovementioned lot as it will be accommodated within the current restaurant. 

Noted. 

G2 Department of 
Environment 
Regulation 

The Department of Environment Regulation has no comment on the 
application in reference to regulatory responsibilities under the Environmental 
Protection Act 1986 and the Contaminated Sites Act 2003. 

Noted. 

G3 Department of 
Water (Albany) 

The Department of Water has no objection to the proposal for a microbrewery 
at the Rockcliffe Winery and provides the following comments. 
 
The subject site is located in close proximity (200m) to the Scotsdale Brook, 
a tributary of the Denmark River.  The planning proposal gives some 
information about quantities of wastewater that will be generated through this 
activity, but there has been no information about how this water will be 
disposed.  Will it be incorporated with the wastewater disposal system for the 
winery? 
 
The Department of Water guidelines Water Quality Protection Note #73 
Wineries and Distilleries, while not specifically designed for breweries, should 
be considered applicable for this situation.  It provides the best practice 
guidelines for managing wastewater for small wineries.  A copy of the 
guideline is attached for your information.  

The Shire’s Principal Environmental Health 
Officer has recently undertaken preliminary 
discussions with the applicant/operator 
regarding wastewater disposal options.  It 
is recommended that a condition be 
imposed on the development approval 
requiring the wastewater to be disposed of 
in a manner that is approved by the Shire 
of Denmark (Health Services) having due 
regard to the Department of Water’s 
guideline. 
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